EXECUTIVE

MONDAY 11 DECEMBER 2006 at 1.00 PM

PRESENT:


Councillor Mitchelson (Chairman) (Promoting Carlisle Portfolio Holder); 

Councillor Mrs Bowman (Economic Development and Enterprise Portfolio Holder)

Councillor Jefferson (Finance and Performance Management Portfolio Holder);

Councillor Knapton (Leisure, Culture and Heritage Portfolio Holder);

Councillor Mrs Prest (Sustainable Communities Portfolio Holder)

ALSO PRESENT:   

Councillor Boaden (Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee) and Councillor Allison (Chairman of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee) attended the meeting to represent their respective Committees.  Councillors Weber and McDevitt also attended the meeting as observers.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Bloxham and Mrs Geddes.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest in any items on the agenda.

EX.289/06
BUDGET 2007/08 - FEEDBACK FROM THE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEES TO THE EXECUTIVE'S BUDGET DELIBERATIONS (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter

The minutes of the meetings of the following Overview and Scrutiny Committees relating to the Budget reports considered by the Executive on 20 November 2006 were submitted:-

(a) Community - 23 November 2006

(b) Infrastructure - 30 November 2006

(c) Corporate Resources - 7 December 2006.

The Chairmen of the Community and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees were present at the meeting.

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee reported that the Committee had spent some time considering the Charges review reports, particularly in relation to increased charges for Bereavement Services and Hostels.  The Committee understood the rationale behind the proposed increases but in relation to bereavement services they had some concerns about the competition from the facility in Dumfries.  In relation to Hostel charges the Committee had expressed some concerns about residents being able to pay the increased personal charges.

The Committee had also highlighted the reference in the budget report to "further savings areas to be investigated", commenting that they did not have details on these areas but may wish to comment if they fall within the area of responsibility of the Committee.  The Chairman suggested that Overview and Scrutiny should have an opportunity to comment on any further savings areas, even if this can only be done by the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  The Leader responded that Overview and Scrutiny would have an opportunity to comment on the Executive's budget proposals between the Executive meetings on 18 December 2006 and 22 January 2007.

The Chairman of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee reported that the Committee had considered Concessionary Fares and was split between the maintaining the status quo by finding the funding for the Scheme from elsewhere and Option 2 - restricting the scheme to off peak travel within the District and maintaining 60% (off peak) out of District concession.  The Committee had also expressed concerns about the inflationary increases in relation to Concessionary Fares and this would be considered further in a workshop.  In considering Car Parking income, the Committee had expressed concerns about the decline in tourism and visitor numbers to the City and would be doing carrying out some scrutiny work on this issue.

The Finance and Performance Management portfolio holder commented that the Overview and Scrutiny Committees had raised valid points which would be considered by the Executive. 

The Leader advised that the Executive would take on board the comments made by the Overview and Scrutiny Committees when considering and formulating its budget proposals for 2007/08.  He thanked the Overview and Scrutiny Committees for their time their consideration of the budget reports.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Overview and Scrutiny Committees be thanked for their consideration of the Budget reports and their comments will be taken into account as part of the Executive's deliberations on the 2007/08 Budget process.

Reasons for Decision

The views of the Overview and Scrutiny Committees will be taken into account as part of the 2007/08 Budget process.

The meeting ended at 1.15pm

